
Happy Friday!

Summer fair… I’m really looking forward to my first Southville summer fair on Sunday 
and just wanted to thank you for all of the stall donations that have already arrived. 
Thanks too to Helen and the PTA who have already put so much work into the planning 
and preparation. Please come and join us for what is shaping up to be a great 
afternoon. 

Merci Beaucoup… to Madame Turvey for organising Myrtle site’s crepe cafe today to 
round off French fortnight. The children enjoyed a sample of french cuisine along with 
the chance to speak french in context. It was lovely to see the return of this popular 
event. Thank you to Mrs Mathias and all of the staff and PTA members who helped 
Madame Turvey to make it happen. 

School Values… We have analysed the surveys and suggestions from earlier in the 
year, have explored different models and this week ran the second of two meetings to 
finalise our school values. As well as capturing the cornerstones of our current ethos, 
these values will become the drivers for future decisions and policies. More 
importantly however, they will underpin how we ensure our children have a happy and 
inspiring time at school on a day to day basis and I am looking forward to being able to 
share our school core values with you very soon. Watch this space!

20th May 2022 @Southville_Prim

Have a lovely weekend, Andy Bowman

Special Educational Needs and Disabilities consultation…

The government published the SEND Review: Right support, right place, right time, on 
29th March 2022. This sets out our proposals for a SEND and alternative provision 
system that offers children and young people the opportunity to thrive, with access to 
the right support, in the right place, and at the right time, so they can fulfil their 
potential and lead happy, healthy and productive adult lives.

This consultation is open to anyone with an interest in the SEND and AP systems and 
can be accessed here…
https://consult.education.gov.uk/send-review-division/send-review-2022/consultation
/subpage.2022-02-02.7538639008/ 



Safeguarding and Mental Health

How to Cope When Your Child Can’t: How parents 
can help themselves and each other - ACAMH
Free session uses the latest evidence-based 
research, and examples from parents, to help us 
understand what we can and cannot do; to help us 
to accept any distress, worry, anxiety, sadness or 
loss of control in our situations; to see that we can 
tolerate these things; and to know that there are 
ways to move forward.
www.acamh.org

July 4th 5-6 free webinar
How to Cope When Your Child Can’t: How parents can help themselves and each 
other
https://www.acamh.org/event/how-to-cope-when-your-child-cant/

Parenting and caring for a child who is struggling to cope can be painful and stressful, 
and can make it very hard to enjoy life yourself. Feelings of blame, guilt, sorrow, 
despair, fear, and frustration may be swirling around alongside a desperate desire to 
cure their pain.
Although parenting a child who is experiencing difficulties is a common problem, we 
can feel desperately alone when it is happening to us. When someone we love is 
struggling – for whatever reason – we may become unhappy too. For countless 
parents and children there are problems with no easy solutions.
This free session uses the latest evidence-based research, and examples from parents, 
to help us understand what we can and cannot do; to help us to accept any distress, 
worry, anxiety, sadness or loss of control in our situations; to see that we can tolerate 
these things; and to know that there are ways to move forward.

As part of our Myth Busting series we are putting on this FREE webinar, to look at the 
evidence-base, focus on the facts, and bust some myths when it comes to Anxiety. It’s 
aimed at parents, mental health professionals, special education professionals, and 
those with an interest in Anxiety.
Anxiety disorders in children and young people are common and can have a significant 
impact on mental health and well-being. Anxiety disorders can affect family, school 
and social life, leisure activities and educational achievement and they often occur 
alongside other mental health problems. They are particularly prevalent in children 
with autism spectrum disorder and ADHD.

Myth Busting Anxiety - ACAMH
26 May 2022 5pm. Event type Myth Busting. 
Online via Zoom webinar 17:00 - 17:45 UK time
www.acamh.org



Fish Fingers Friday!
Our most popular day for school dinners is 
the fish fingers Friday!

We serve over 1000 fish fingers on our 
popular 'fish finger Friday’

Our cod is MSC certified, and we always 
only use dolphin friendly tuna.



OPAL play 

Looking through the OPAL window into our playground. What can you see? 

OPAL 

This week the children across the school have been making incredible dens and 

structures. The children continue to collaborate and share resources. They have been 

fantastic. We have also had a visit from our OPAL external advisor who is really 

pleased with our progress on both sites.

At Myrtle the site team have started to build our new OPAL storage sheds that will 

house a lot of our small, loose parts equipment moving forward.

Resources

We continue to welcome donations of natural resources for either site.

Mr Potter



Shine… Booking opened for 
re-booking next Wednesday 

18th May at 10:00am and then 
general booking for all clubs, 

opens on Tuesday 24th May at 
10:00. 

Please see below for details of 
the Shine Holiday Clubs too.

 



Creativity Club is 
booking again for 

term 6. For years 1-4, 
we’re based at 

Merrywood so Myrtle 
children will need to 

be walked over by 
parents please. This is 
an hour after school 

on a Friday to explore 
and invent with art 

materials - there’s no 
wrong way to be 

creative!

Booking a five week block, Fri June 17th - Fri July 15th inclusive. HERE is the 
booking link.

Any questions do get in touch with Emma - art@chandosatelier.co.uk

https://form.jotform.com/220814024805346



Nursery… 

Reception… 

Dear Families,  

This week, Reception will again be focusing on Mexico. The children will have the opportunity to 
listen to Mexican music, cook and taste some Mexican food, learn Spanish words and create 
artwork. We will be using Elena’s Serenade as a stimulus for our writing.  

Mexican cooking 

This week we are making Mexican bean chilli in class, please find below a list of ingredients that we 
will be using:  

• Onion  
• Peppers  
• Black beans / kidney beans  
• Chopped tomatoes  
• Paprika  
• Cumin 
• Lettuce  
• Tortilla wraps (gluten/wheat free for those who require it)  
• Avocado  
• Lime
• Coriander

  

Seahorse class have enjoyed planting their sunflower seeds over the last couple of weeks. They 
loved digging the compost -you can probably tell how much they enjoy a bit of messy, muddy 
digging by looking at them at the end of the Nursery day!

The children have been keen to share stories and observations, and several of them have been 
telling us about hedgehogs this week. 

During our group times, we have continued working on phonics and also building skills of working 
as a part of a team. We have been thinking about how we adapt our play when using things that are 
'delicate' or 'precious', and we had to use such gentle hands as we passed an egg around the circle! 
It was good to remember this is how we use our hands with other people, pets and some things in 
our classroom, like our lovely books.

We have had lots of children getting involved in sharing songs, nursery rhymes and jokes... quite the 
performers! It has been lots of fun. Perhaps we could continue to perform these next week -I 
wonder if you could know a good joke or song to share with your friends? We would love to hear 
them (yes -even those very un-funny 4 year old punchlines! It's all in the delivery!)😉



Reception continued… 

Each week our children will be accessing resources from our continuous provision. Here are our 

specific focuses for the next week:  

Year 1…
As the Year 6 and Year 2 SATs have been running for the last couple of weeks (needing lots of staff), 
we have been reading in class instead of running the Little Wandle groups.  These will be up and 
running again soon but in the meantime, please continue reading the books the children bring 
home, and you can always visit the Little Wandle site to choose a different book. 

The children brought home a sheet of words this week and will bring another one next week; if 
possible please could they add sound buttons and bars to the words, and practise sounding out and 
blending the words to read them out loud

The children enjoyed a visit from Kate Wildman on Tuesday, who spoke to the children about being 
a police officer and reinforced to the children that the police keep everyone safe. Thank you Kate, 
the children really enjoyed listening to you, asking lots of questions and loved seeing all of the 
gadgets you get to use whilst being a police officer.

Additional Information   
 
Staff changes   
Miss Armstrong and Mrs Parker will be out of class Monday afternoon for a course. Miss Holden 
will be covering in Octopus and Ms Asensi in Jellyfish.  

Just to advise, books will be changed on Thursday next week instead of Wednesday due to 
cooking 



Year 2…

The children have been busy showing off their 
reading and maths skills this term 
and are doing amazingly well! 

Next week, we are hoping to visit Myrtle site 
so the year 3 children can present their energy bars to us and persuade us to try them. We will then 
enjoy a playtime outside altogether. 

The year 2 team and children would all like to wish Flamingo teacher, Ms Charnock, a huge amount of 
good luck completing her Exmoor Ultra-marathon this weekend! Ms Charnock has been training for 
months and has shown lots of resilience and perseverance! I am sure Ms Charnock will tell the 
children all about it on Monday! GOOD LUCK tackling those 58km of hills!

Thank you for your on-going support.
The Year 2 Team

Year 3… 
This week we have started our unit of telling the time. Please can you practise telling the time on an 
analogue clock at home.
 
For the 1st day of term 6, our Wow Day, we will be making grass heads and doing some art. 
Please bring in:

Old newspapers (if you have any),
A pair of old nylon tights, a clean individual yoghurt pot and 
2 googly eyes.

If anyone has an excess of googly eyes and cotton wool (not balls or
pads) or compost, that would be brilliant too!  

Thanks



Year 4… 

Year 4 are invited to dress up as an Anglo-Saxon next Friday (last 
day of term) and we will be cooking some Anglo-Saxon inspired 
food too! The children have loved this topic and I'm sure you've 
heard all about it at home! Please see the email that went out on 
Wednesday, and please just use what you can from home -- there's 
no need for any sewing -- some ideas included below! 



Year 6… 
A couple of parents have contacted us with regards to SAT results and how the results are shared with 
the children. 

The results are released in early July and the children are given their results by their teacher. The 
results are shared privately and the child notes down their achievements to share at home. Parents 
will be informed formally with an attachment contained with the end of year school report.

Year 5… 

Year 5 will continue swimming for 2 weeks in term 6. Same times for each class as this term. If you 
can help with supervising the walk there and back, please complete the doodle poll sent by your class 
teacher. Thanks very much.

The last day of term is own clothes as usual. If children 
would like to celebrate the Queen's Platinum Jubilee, 
they can wear red, white and blue clothes.  

Yr 5 Jailbreak Event

On Wednesday, some pupils from year 5 were randomly selected to participate in a Jailbreak 
event hosted by Bristol Sport. 
The team showed great determination and resilience throughout, all whilst learning and 
developing their tactical awareness for a brand-new sport for many of them. 

The team were a credit to the 
school throughout and were 
awarded with the 'Fair Play' 
trophy for showing great 
attitude and positivity towards 
each other and all the other 
schools that took part. 



We are very excited to welcome you all to 
the fair this Sunday, moreso as we haven't 
been able to hold a fair for a few years 
due to Covid restrictions.

The May Fair is THIS SUNDAY
 - Myrtle Site - 2-5pm  

A few points to note: 

❖ Class Hampers can be delivered Friday 
20th May to Myrtle Site only- or brought 
to the Fair Sunday.  

❖ Class Stalls - set up in the MUGA 
playground from 11:30am 

❖ Please bring your own reusable cup for 
teas and coffees from the cafe. 

❖ Cake Donations - please drop off at 
Myrtle Site Friday 20th May (no fresh 
cream), or bring along to the Fair on 
Sunday. NO NUTS in any bakes. We are a 
nut free school.  

❖ Lots of loose change will be required for 
the stalls 

❖ Children remain your responsibility at 

this event.  

Next Meeting:  
Tuesday 21st June Myrtle Site 7:30pm  



2 week Summer School Programme at Bristol Old Vic 

Join us this August for an imaginative and fun two-week summer school for three different age 
groups. This course will hone your theatre making and performance skills.

All groups will work on the same stimulus, to create an end of project performance where groups are 
parts of the same jigsaw. You will work with a theatre maker as well as movement, sound and design 
specialists, in this exciting and innovative summer project. The summer school will culminate in a 
sharing on Friday 5th August at Bristol Old Vic.

Young Company Summer School 2022 

Dates: Monday 25th July to Friday 5th August (excluding Saturday 30th and Sunday 31st July)

Price: £200 per participant
Times: 10am–3pm every day
Venue: Bristol Old Vic
 
For more information : Young Company Summer School 2022 | Bristol Old Vic
























